
 

 

TRACT 41667 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development on October 13, 2010, being 
more fully described as follows: A certain piece or parcel of land 
together with all of the improvements thereon and all of the rights, ways, 
privileges and servitudes thereunto belonging or in anywise appertaining, 
situated in the Parish of Caddo, State of Louisiana, and in the Southeast 
quarter (SE 1/4) of Northwest quarter (NW 1/4) and Northeast quarter (NE 
1/4) of Southwest quarter (SW 1/4) of Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 
15 West, Northwestern Land District, said tract being part of Lot No. 44 
of the J.M. Clarke Subdivision, the boundary lines of which tract are more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point where the West 
right-of-way line of Broadacres Road intersects the South right-of-way 
line of V. S. & P. Railroad, which point is the Northeast corner of Lot 
No. 44 of J.M. Clarke Subdivision, for a point of beginning; run thence 
South 84 degrees 08.4404’ West along said South right-of-way line V. S. & 
P. Railroad a distance of 617.46 feet to a point on the East right-of-way 
line of an unimproved street; thence South 0 degrees 58.4514’ West along 
said East right-of-way line of unimproved street a distance of 175.15 feet 
to a point; thence South 89 degrees 08.5930’ East a distance of 140.46 
feet to a point; thence North 84 degrees 22.4404’ East parallel to and 150 
feet distance measured in a Southerly direction from the adopted 
centerline of proposed Greenwood-Shreveport Interstate Highway, State 
Project No. 451-01-01, a distance of 475.80 feet to a point on the said 
West right-of-way line of Broadacres Road; thence North 0 degrees 57.9404’ 
East a distance of 193.63 feet to point of beginning, and containing 2.682 
acres, identified as Parcel No. 10-1, as shown on property survey map for 
the Greenwood-Shreveport Interstate Highway, State Project No. 451-01-01, 
Federal Aid Interstate Project No. I-20-1(1)6, Caddo Parish, prepared by 
E. M. Freeman and Associates, Consulting Engineers, dated October 20, 
1958, said map being filed in the office of the Department of Highways in 
the City of Baton Rouge, Louisiana. Said tract being the same as conveyed 
by Johnny S. Brock, Jr. and Elnora L. Brock to the State of Louisiana and 
Department of Highways, at COB 871, Page 433, Entry No. 216291, conveyance 
records of Caddo Parish, LA., all as more particularly outlined on a plat 
on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
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and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface operations will be performed on the property. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Louisiana Department Of Transportation And Development authorizing the 
Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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TRACT 41668 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Desoto 
Parish School Board on October 13, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: Those certain tracts or parcels of land located in the South Half 
of the Southeast Quarter (S/2 of SE/4) of Section 17, Township 15 North, 
Range 14 West, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, being more particularly described 
as follows:  
 
Tract 1: That certain tract or parcel of land containing 6.0774 acres, 
more or less, being bound now or formerly as follows: North by Kirk W. 
Dixon, et ux and Town of Stonewall; East by Chapel Hill Land, L.L.C. and 
Tract 2 as described herein; South by the center line of State Highway 
3276 and/or Salem Baptist Church and Jason Glen, Et Al; and West by Down 
Home Meats, Inc. and Harold K. Chamberlain. Also being those same lands 
described in that certain Sale of Land recorded November 21, 1904 in Book 
17, Page 351, in the Office of the Clerk of Court, DeSoto Parish, 
Louisiana. 
 
Tract 2: That certain tract or parcel of land containing 1.0124 acres, 
more or less, being bound now or formerly as follows: North by Chapel Hill 
Land, L.L.C.; East by Chapel Hill, L.L.C.; South by the center line of 
State Highway 3276 and/or Salem Baptist Church; and West by Tract 1 as 
described herein. Also being those same lands described in that certain 
Donation recorded December 9, 1904 in Book V, Page 201, in the Office of 
the Clerk of Court, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. LESS AND EXCEPT: a tract of 
land containing 0.195 acres, more or less, being those same lands 
described in that certain Act Of Exchange recorded in COB 691, Page 375, 
bearing Entry No. 533730 in the Office of the Clerk of Court, DeSoto 
Parish, Louisiana. 
 
Tract 3: That certain tract or parcel of land containing 1.0124 acres, 
more or less, being those same lands described in that certain Donation 
recorded July 4, 1905 in Book V, Page 204, in the Office of the Clerk of 
Court, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
Tract 4: That certain tract or parcel of land containing 0.195 acres, more 
or less, being bound now or formerly as follows: North by Chapel Hill 
Land, L.L.C.; East by Chapel Hill, L.L.C.; South by Tract 2 as described 
herein; and West by Tract 1 as described herein. Also being those same 
lands acquired in that certain Act of Exchange recorded in COB 691, Page 
375, bearing Entry No. 533730 in the Office of the Clerk of Court, DeSoto 
Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The above described tracts comprising in aggregate, approximately 8.1022 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
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coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum of $5,000 per acre with a minimum royalty 
of 25% or a minimum bid of $2,000 per acre with a minimum royalty of 27%. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in such pooled unit, and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit, and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in payment quantities, such 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 



 

 6

below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Desoto Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 8.102 Tract Number: 41668 
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TRACT 41669 - Rapides Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Rapides 
Parish School Board on October 13, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows:  
The Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (NE/4 of SE/4) of Section 
One (1), Township One South (1S), Range Four West (4W), containing 42.27 
acres, as described in that certain Act of Sale dated April 23, 1920, 
recorded at Conveyance Book 104, Entry No. 68140 of the conveyance records 
of Rapides Parish, Louisiana, all as more particularly outlined on a plat 
on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: LANDSOLUTIONS, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Rapides Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 42.27 Tract Number: 41669 
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TRACT 41670 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Village Of 
Noble on October 13, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,629,493.58 and Y = 
376,982.15; thence South 88 degrees 51 minutes 07 seconds East 3,919.53 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,633,412.32 and Y = 376,903.62; 
thence South 00 degrees 19 minutes 02 seconds West 4,035.90 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,633,389.98 and Y = 372,867.78; thence 
North 87 degrees 57 minutes 38 seconds West 3,972.33 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,629,420.17 and Y = 373,009.15; thence North 01 
degree 03 minutes 31 seconds East 3,973.68 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 27 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: JCS RESOURCES, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Village Of Noble authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 27 Tract Number: 41670 
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TRACT 41671 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Village Of 
Noble on October 13, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,633,412.32 and Y = 
376,903.62; thence South 88 degrees 51 minutes 07 seconds East 1,488.50 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,634,900.52 and Y = 376,873.80; 
thence South 01 degrees 48 minutes 17 seconds West 4,057.27 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,634,772.74 and Y = 372,818.54; thence 
North 87 degrees 57 minutes 38 seconds West 1,383.63 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,633,389.98 and Y = 372,867.78; thence North 00 
degrees 19 minutes 02 seconds East 4,035.90 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 4 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. The description is based on information provided by 
the State Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral 
rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based 
on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: JCS RESOURCES, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Village Of Noble authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 4 Tract Number: 41671 
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TRACT 41672 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Village Of 
Noble on October 13, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,629,420.17 and Y = 
373,009.15; thence South 87 degrees 57 minutes 38 seconds East 3,972.33 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,633,389.98 and Y = 372,867.78; 
thence South 00 degrees 19 minutes 02 seconds West 1,340.82 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,633,382.56 and Y = 371,526.98; thence 
North 89 degrees 01 minute 13 seconds West 3,989.10 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,629,394.05 and Y = 371,595.18; thence North 01 degree 
03 minutes 31 seconds East 1,414.21 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 6 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: JCS RESOURCES, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 

 17

Village Of Noble authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 6 Tract Number: 41672 


